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Executive summary 
 
This was intended to be the last NHS Kernow governing body in public, however the 
one certainty in the NHS is change.  Below are excerpts from our formal notification 
received on 24/12/21. 
 
‘In order to allow sufficient time for the remaining parliamentary stages of the Health 
and Care Bill, a revised target date of 1 July 2022 has been agreed for the new 
arrangements to take effect and Integrated Care Boards (ICBs) to be legally and 
operationally established. This replaces the previously stated target date of 1 April 
2022. This new target date will provide some extra flexibility as you prepare for the 
new statutory arrangements and manage the immediate priorities in the pandemic 
response, while maintaining our momentum towards more effective system working. 
An implementation date of 1 July would mean the current statutory arrangements 
would remain in place until then, with the first quarter of 2022/23 serving as a 
continued preparatory period. 
 
I know that there has already been significant progress in preparing for the proposed 
establishment of statutory Integrated Care Systems; we ask that you continue to 
prepare for the formal establishment of ICBs in line with the guidance we have 
previously set out, but working to the revised target date. 
 
NHS England and NHS Improvement (NHSEI) will support CCG and designate ICB 
leaders to re-set their transition plans in-line with the revised timetable, working with 
their local partners.  
The establishment of statutory ICSs, and timing of this of course, remains subject to 
the passage of the Bill through Parliament. 
 
Thank you for all your efforts so far in establishing ICSs on a statutory basis, I hope 
this extended deadline will help you progress your plans whilst addressing the 
challenges you are facing with the pandemic and other pressures.’ 
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I am very appreciative that governing body members can continue to offer their time 
and support during this extended transition period.  In some ways this will allow a 
more enriched opportunity to handover to the new Executives and NEDs for the ICB 
as they become appointed.  John Govett (ICB chair designate) will give an update us 
during the meeting. 
 
The diary for ongoing governing body meetings in public will continue in the same 
frequency and the dates are posted as usual.  We will meet as a board for part 2 
updates and discussions in the intervening months as before, in order to keep 
momentum and facilitate the shadow ICB development and functions. 
 
A very special thank-you to staff 
 
We have all achieved great success in delivering at pace the booster vaccination 
program in Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly throughout and beyond the festive period.   
86.8% 1st dose, 81.4% 2nd dose, 66.9% booster dose (86.3% of the eligible 
population) 
 
At the same time, we have also experienced sustained pressure as a health and 
social care system, leading to continued workforce demands and innovative support 
measures needing to be put in place.   
 
I would like to thank our CCG staff particularly for their adaptability and effort where 
skills shortages suddenly arose in the hospitals or community.  There are those who 
have stepped up to fill urgent gaps in the care workforce in order to keep people safe 
and to enable flow through the acute hospital.  Re-deployment can be very satisfying 
to help others in our community, but I don’t underestimate the personal upheaval and 
difficulties that this creates with family and continuing CCG work.   
 
Those that needed to remain in their CCG posts during this time will also be working 
extra to keep our statutory responsibilities and functions going, the backbone of our 
organisation.  We have to look after ourselves to be able to look after others and this 
has been an extraordinary involvement from all colleagues when I consider the 
energy tanks were already somewhat depleted.  I am proud and grateful. 
 
The future of general practice 
 
As we move into reduced covid restrictions again, we may run the risk of a mismatch 
and frustration arising once more at the door of general practice if healthcare 
environments continue to be different still in some ways compared to other public 
facing services and businesses.  Good communication will continue to be key.  We 
need a long-term plan as to how we manage the needs of our population as we 
move into an endemic not pandemic situation. 
 
There is a government inquiry into the future of general practice. Future of general 
practice 
 
NHS Confed have recently submitted a document to the inquiry which is one view of 
the future of general practice.  It summarises where we are and where we could go 

https://committees.parliament.uk/work/1624/the-future-of-general-practice/
https://committees.parliament.uk/work/1624/the-future-of-general-practice/
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which I think is a good piece to stimulate how we develop primary care locally and 
nationally.  I quote one of the recommendations but encourage you to read the full 7 
page report.  NHS Confederation submission to HSCSC inquiry future of general 
practice 
 
‘Therefore, there should be explicit recognition within NHSEI guidance that, where 
primary care place level arrangements exist, whether for clinical service delivery or 
operational support, they should be maintained. Furthermore, NHSEI guidance 
should be explicit that ICBs must support the organisational development of primary 
care and provide sufficient investment to achieve it.’ 
 

Recommendations and specific action the governing body needs to 
take at the meeting 
 
1. Note the contents of the report.  

https://www.nhsconfed.org/sites/default/files/2022-01/NHS%20Confederation%20submission%20to%20HSCSC%20inquiry%20future%20of%20general%20practice.pdf
https://www.nhsconfed.org/sites/default/files/2022-01/NHS%20Confederation%20submission%20to%20HSCSC%20inquiry%20future%20of%20general%20practice.pdf
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